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Carl L. Childs
  February 2, 1949 – September 24, 2020

~ Dedication ~
It is with our sincere appreciation we dedicate this ordinance to the memory of Carl Childs and his committed and invaluable service to Fairgrove Township.  As Planning Commission Chairman, Carl’s patient and skilled leadership was instrumental in the creation of this document.  During the upcoming years, this ordinance will guide the Township in promoting growth and recognizing the rights of property owners, while protecting our citizens’ health, safety and welfare.  And although Carl was unable to see this project through to final completion, his wisdom, intelligence, compassion, and understanding are woven throughout.
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